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OPEN LETTER TO NYS DEC COMMISSIONER BASIL SEGGOS

February 15, 2017

Commissioner Basil Seggos
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
625 Broadway, 14th Floor
Albany, NY 12233-1010

Dear Commissioner Seggos:

This is a most urgent request for the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation to
review and intervene in the situation involving toxic levels of lead in the water supply of certain New
York City Department of Education schools.

My office continues to receive complaints from frightened parents because there are school buildings in
the New York City Department of Education that have been found to have dangerously elevated levels of
lead in their schools water system. A copy of one such letter is included.

Instances of elevated lead levels in school water supply is being made known on an ad hoc basis
which gives no assurance to parents of school aged children.

As has been the case in Flint Michigan, until sources of elevated lead in water supplies has been round
and eliminated, alternatives such as bottled water, water coolers and filters are needed as a immediate
relief.

New York State must focus on water testing, lead testing for children, and long-term solutions, including
follow-up care for affected residents.

It is essential for your agency to investigate the method that leads to detectible presence and discovery of
elevated lead in school water supply, is it leaching for unused, older pipes? If there a common mechanism
for how it is being released into the water supply, how can parents and school officials prepare for this?

While we can all hope that New York City Department of Education will cooperate with your agency’s
intervention, the time has passed for letting New York City Department of Education take care of this
problem entirely on its own.

Please help now!

Sincerely,

Senator Reverend Ruben Diaz
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